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Final copy date for the October-November newsletter is 10th September.  Copy should be sent to
Andy Stewart, The Old Farmhouse, 13 High Street, Astcote (email andy@stewarts.me.uk, tel:
830042), or given to Janet Taylor, Dalscote.   (Please use email if possible.)
Pattishall Parish Council undertakes the production of the newsletter, it does not take responsibility
for the accuracy of articles.  Any views or opinions expressed are those of the author in each case.
Would you like to see your photograph or artwork on the cover of the next  Around Pattishall?
If so, please email.  It should be something with a local & seasonal flavour.
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Expertise and the Highest Professional Standards
In well equipped and comfortable surroundings

Mr Jon Campion
MBBS, BMedSci, FRCS

Consultant Orthopaedic Surgeon

Specialising in:
 Knee & Hip Problems

 Arthritis & Joint Replacement Surgery

 Sporting Knee Injuries

 Arthroscopic “Key hole” Surgery

 Trauma & Fracture Management

Mr Gary Mundy
MBChB, FRCS, Diploma Sports Med
Consultant Orthopaedic Surgeon

Registered with all major health insurance providers
With competitive rates for non-insured “self paying” patients

Call 0800 7720620
or

Email: info@northamptonorthopaedics.co.uk

For Clinic details, Patient information & Treatment options see our website:

www.northamptonorthopaedics.co.uk
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Our third exciting music event is just a
day or two away now and we are really
buzzing.  All our plans have come to
fruition and now we just want to get on
with the show!

The musicians are chomping at the
bit, the Royal India are all set
with their evening pop-
up restaurant, the
sausages are made,
the pizza man is on
his way, the craft
stalls are ready,
and the drinks
(alcoholic and
otherwise) are
chilling nicely.

Children are well
catered for this year
with lots to do.  To keep
them entertained we have
a bouncy castle, striker
game (every child wins a prize),
face painter, sweet barrow, Craftis
entertainment packs, and children’s
disco.  Along with the play equipment
and sunshine they will be guaranteed to
have a great time.

If you brought your wrist bands in
advance don’t forget to put them on as
you set off to the Playing Fields, then
just wave an arm at the gate and come
straight through.  Not bought yours yet?
Ring Karen on 01327 830042 or

Suzanne on 01327 830279 and
we will sort it, or buy on
the day at the gate.

Gates open at 12.30
pm.  No admittance
before then for
health and safety
reasons.  Music
starts at 1.30 pm.

All the details are in
the event
programme which

you will have
received through your

letter box a week or two
ago, and also on our

website –
www.picnicinthepark.org.uk.

All that is left for me to say is see you
there and have a GREAT day.

Suzanne
Picnic in the Park 2016

Picnic in the Park Music Festival 2016
Saturday 2 July
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Picnic in the Park Music Festival 2016
Saturday 2 July
FIND OUT ABOUT THE MUSIC . . . wide variety and all great!  There really is
something for everyone.

JUST NUISANCE is an established 5-piece rock covers
band based in the Milton Keynes area.  If you like
contemporary and classic rock music then you will enjoy
a date with Just Nuisance.

STUPID BOOTS from Rugby are 5 guys who are into
pedrock music.  That includes ska, rock’n’roll, punk,
rockabilly and more.

THE LOOSE COVERS are a great covers
band gigging all around central England.
They perform great pop, rock and blues
music, hitting the classics from the 60s to
Noughties.

HOPE AND GLORY recreate the 'heavy, heavy monster
sound' of classic Ska music and the best of Madness.
Love the hats guys!

JORDAN HERBERT is a singer/songwriter in his early
20s from Northampton.  Jordan describes his sound as
acoustic pop folk meets indie soft rock with a little funk
thrown in.  As well as original stuff Jordan also performs
covers from the likes of Paolo Nutini, Ed Sheeran, Arctic
Monkeys and many more.

TOWCESTER STUDIO Brass BAND are a blend of
young and experienced players with over a hundred years
experience.  As well as playing at various local events
they also hold wonderfully fundraising concerts in St
Lawrence Church in Towcester.
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SYNCOPATED JAZZ are a traditional jazz band
consisting of trumpet, clarinet-saxophone, banjo and a
bass saxophone.  They are well known for their
interpretations of popular jazz music from the 20s and
30s.  They have that great ‘trad jazz’ look and sound.

DANNY SMITH, aka ‘Dan the Guitarist’ is a very talented local
lad from the Towcester Rock School.  Danny performed for us
last summer to much acclaim and we are very pleased to have
him back this year.  This young man's musical talent is truly
outstanding.

PINKERS SPINNEY are a ceilidh
(pronounced kaylee) band.  With a caller to
explain what you need to do you won’t be
able to resist getting up to have a go at barn
dancing.  No previous dance experience
necessary – the caller will teach you
everything you need to know!

TONE DEAF AND THE DOORS ARE LOCKED are a local
band from Daventry.   The music genre is clunge.  I don’t
know what this is either so come and find out!  They describe
themselves as four guys who love playing and creating
music.

TERRY SLADE, back with us this year, is a singer songwriter
based in Northampton.  He writes and sings his own folksy
songs.

Suzanne, Picnic in the Park 2016
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Pattishall Neighbourhood Watch
● Scams. Phone/Email/Postal

Never give out your bank details or personal information to anyone
who phones/emails (even to someone claiming to be from your
Bank/Police/NHW/HMRC).   They will never ask for this information.

Never respond to scam mail.

● Cold Calling
Door-to-door fundraisers should not knock on the doors of properties that
display "no cold calling" stickers or signs.  If you would like a "No Cold Calling
sticker" please contact the Coordinator.

● Peddlars.
Anyone selling door to door in Northamptonshire must have a Peddlars'  licence
issued in Northampton.  A licence issued from another County is not valid.

Always let the police know on 01604 888964 so they can check them out.

The Police value phone calls to identify cold calling/door knocking. You can also
phone the Doorstep Action Network DAN 03452 307702.

● Please continue reporting any suspicious incident/persons/vehicles straight
away on the NHW Police number 01604 888964.

Linda Hemming (NHW Coordinator)
linda_hemming@hotmail.com

Tel 01327 830744

Gardening Club
There will be no meeting of the gardening club during July and
August, so the next meeting will be on 7th September when
David Bond will tell us about some of the historic gardens to be

found in Northamptonshire.

We were very pleased to welcome some new members to the club recently but, as
always, guests can attend any of our meetings.

Christine Russell, Secretary  830012

mailto:linda_hemming@hotmail.com
www.pattishallparish.org.uk/parish-council/pattishall-charities
www.pattishallparish.org.uk/parish-council/pattishall-charities
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Student Grants
Off to college or university?
Studying for an apprenticeship?
If you are living in the Parish of Pattishall and are beginning, or continuing, a college
or university course or an apprenticeship then you may be eligible for a grant from
the Pattishall Waites Charity. This was originally set up to provide tools for
apprentices but now we extend the grant to pay for books and equipment. Receipts
will be required.

To find out more about the Pattishall Waites Charity and to download an application
form, please visit the Charity website

www.pattishallparish.org.uk/parish-council/pattishall-charities

Applications may be made for each year of study.   The closing date will be Sunday
November 13th 2016.

Wendy Watts (Clerk to the Charities)

Pattishall Parochial Charity Grants
The above Charity has funds to assist parishioners with specific financial needs.
This can cover a range of requirements regardless of age. The Trustees would be
pleased to receive applications at any time which they would consider in line with
the terms of the Charity.

For further information on either of these charities please contact:

Wendy Watts (clerk) 830583  or visit the website:
www.pattishallparish.org.uk/parish-council/pattishall-charities

Holy Cross Teas
Holy Cross are serving teas on the 1st Sunday of the
month from 2.30 - 5pm until and including September
4th.  Please join us for a relaxed and informal
afternoon.

Jean Pugh 07711 329664

mailto:linda_hemming@hotmail.com
www.pattishallparish.org.uk/parish-council/pattishall-charities
www.pattishallparish.org.uk/parish-council/pattishall-charities
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Social Badminton
Fancy a game of badminton?

We are looking for new members to join
our small friendly group, all ages and
abilities welcome. there is no
membership fee just "turn up on the day
and pay".

We meet every Tuesday morning from 10.30 to 12 noon at Pattishall parish hall.

For more info contact Wendy Watts 01327830583

Afternoon Tea & Crafts
Saturday 10th September
2.00pm – 5.00pm

Join us at Pattishall Parish Hall for tea, cakes, crafts, raffle, tombola and more in aid
of Cancer Research at Oxford University Hospital.

Helen Hardick, 830941

Mobile Library Service
The Northamptonshire mobile library service will no longer visit Cold
Higham or Pattishall.  This is due to not enough usage at the stops. A
letter was written to the parish councils and customers were informed.

Don't forget .....
Astcote Chapel and rooms are available to hire
The Chapel has seating for 50+ people with a small stage area.
The upstairs room offers an ideal space for a small group to
meet and the kitchen is well equipped in a smaller meeting room
downstairs.  Disabled access to ground floor.
If you are looking for a place to meet why not come and have a look.
Contact Kate Stretton: 830115
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Pattishall Parish Hall Association
Pattishall Playing Field Association
On the 16th September 1947 the first committee was formed to run a village hall in
Pattishall Parish.  The hut next to the school was the original venue for the hall
where dances and many other social events were held.  One entry in the archives
includes a draw for a pair of stockings and 50 cigarettes, tickets at tuppence; a sign
of the times after the war years with rationing in place.

Over these past 70 years
many residents have freely
given their time to serve on
the committee or assist at
events. This has maintained
the vibrant community asset
we have today.

Thank you to everyone who has supported us and continues to do so.

At the 2016 AGM of the Parish Hall Association the following persons were elected
on to the committee: Josie Bateman, Jane Chapman, Iris Illingworth, Jo Nicholls,
Suzanne Raper, Johnny Smith and Karen Stewart.  The trustees are Caroline
Beddows-Leach, Graham Edmonds and Suzanne Raper.

The same committee serves as the Playing Field Association but the trustees are
Mark Couling, Graham Edmonds and Karen Stewart.

Next year the Playing Field Association will celebrate its 50th anniversary.

Please support us at the Picnic in the Park on 2nd July as the profits are going
towards the Playing Field car park improvement fund. The event takes a lot of time
and effort to plan and organise and is all done on a voluntary basis. Please see
PITP article for further information and ticket sales.

Next Hall and Field meetings are at the hall on 4th August at 7pm – all welcome.

Forthcoming events
● Quiz with supper 14th Oct
● Bonfire and fireworks 5th Nov
● Craft and food fair 20th Nov
● Senior Citizens Christmas Lunch 3rd Dec

Iris Illingworth
Chair
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Pattishall WI
Members had a very enjoyable annual lunch at ‘The Turnpike’ in Harpole in May.
In June two members will be attending the National Federation A.G.M. in Brighton.

Our meetings for the next three months are;-
● 13th July:  Spring Clean Your Mind  with Stephanie Harrison.
● 10th August: Outing to Kathy Brown’s garden at Stevington.  Please meet at the

Parish Hall at 1.15pm.  The cost will be £9.50 to include tea/coffee and cake.
● 14th September:  The Spice Traders with Rob Todderdell as our speaker.

Our monthly meetings are held in The Parish Hall at 7.30pm on the 2nd Wednesday
of each month except for the month of August.  Refreshments are served at each
meeting.  If you would like to join us as a visitor or as a new member then you will
be made very welcome.  If you would like more information or would like to speak to
a committee member please telephone:

Kathie Barker  831621 (Pattishall)
Janet Amos  830732 (Astcote)

Christine Downing  830947  (Dalscote)

Garden Fete, Cold Higham Parish Hall
Saturday 9th July 2-5pm
(Entrance Free)

● Tombola, Games, Arts & Crafts, Children's amusements, Tea & Cakes + more.
● In Aid of Hall Funds.
● Come along and  spend a pleasant afternoon with friends and neighbours.

If you are interested in participating, such as having a stall or display etc providing
homemade cakes/scones, donating to the tombola stall or just helping out on the
day, please contact Steve Rowe tel 830990 email steve.rowe2@btinternet.com or
Karl Lange tel 830040 email karl@langefamily.fsnet.co.uk

Cold Higham Parish Hall Quiz
The next Quiz will be held on Saturday  23 July 2016 at 7:30
for 8:00pm.  As we will not be providing any food or drink for
this quiz (bring your own!) the entry fee will be only £3 per
person.

For more details contact Gill Rowe tel 830990 or Michele Lange tel no 830040.

mailto:moseley442@btinternet.com
mailto:steve.rowe2@btinternet.com
mailto:karl@langefamily.fsnet.co.uk
mailto:Katebartlett@btinternet.com
mailto:suzanne.raper@talktalk.net
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Pattishall & District Produce Show
September 11th

Just before half term four members of the Produce Show
committee (Sarah Cockerill, Kirstin Gibbs, Maggie Merris &
Barry Evans) were guests at Pattishall School for a special
sunflower assembly. The children heard that the Produce
Show was a celebration of foods, arts & crafts and flowers
and then they all listened to the story of Clytie, whose love
for the sun god ended up with her becoming a sunflower. A
replica of the tallest sunflower ever recorded was then
stretched out across the room to the delight of the children
who couldn't believe how tall it had grown.

There followed a demonstration on how to plant your sunflower seed and how best
to propagate it.  At half term all the children went home with a sunflower seed and
pot and by now there should be lots of sunflowers germinating throughout the
parish. We look forward to seeing the parish awash with yellow and having lots of
entries for the Produce Show Sunflower Cup which will be measured just prior to the
show in September.

A full schedule of child & adult classes are printed in the centre of this edition of
Around Pattishall along with an entry form. We can be contacted via FACEBOOK
(Pattishall and District Produce Show) or our secretary Katebartlett@btinternet.com.

Christmas Craft and Food Fair
Sunday 20 November – Pattishall Parish Hall
After a very successful Spring craft fair last year we are having a Christmas craft
and food fair this year.  Full details in next edition of Around Pattishall but do put the
date in your diary now.  If you would be interested in having a stall please email
Suzanne – suzanne.raper@talktalk.net – the fee is £15, payable in advance.

If you have any questions email Suzanne or contact Iris on 830829.

mailto:moseley442@btinternet.com
mailto:steve.rowe2@btinternet.com
mailto:karl@langefamily.fsnet.co.uk
mailto:Katebartlett@btinternet.com
mailto:suzanne.raper@talktalk.net
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Pattishall & District Good Neighbours Club
What an exciting time we have had since my last
letter.  At our April meeting we celebrated Sid Hall’s
100th birthday.  Sid has been a member since the
club was founded.  It was also good to have his
daughters with us on the occasion to see Sid being
given Honorary Membership of the club.  Sid is so
active he puts many of us to shame.  Did you know
that it is nothing for him to walk 10 miles or more,
just for the pleasure of it?  Many of you will have
seen Sid setting off in his shorts, wearing his
walking boots and with his pack on his back
containing his lunch.  He is truly an amazing man.

In May we had a return visit from the Homestead
Singers who always give us a delightful afternoon of
song and entertainment.

June was our first outing of the year, to Wickstead Park for lunch and an afternoon
of musical entertainment.  We have theatre trips 3 of 4 times a year and also in June
18 members went to Milton Keynes Theatre to see Guys and Dolls.

We are back home in July to be entertained by “Elizabeth - Tudor Housewife”.  I
have seen and heard Elizabeth and I can promise you a very interesting hour or so.
In August we shall have Rob Davis to give us a presentation entitled “Dogs for the
disabled”.

In September we shall be out again, this time to Kew Gardens.  More about that
later.

Do enjoy the summer and do come along and join in with us if you have the time, we
shall be pleased to see you.

Alan White  830892

mailto:elsie-m-o-art@outlook.com
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Bridge Club
The Bridge Club will recommence on Monday 3rd October in Pattishall
Parish Hall at 7.45pm.  Play starts 8pm, finishes 10pm.

The club is open to anyone who would like to play duplicate bridge one
evening per week in a friendly group.  We will be meeting again for 20 weeks: from
October 3rd to December 5th and then from January 2nd to March 6th.  We can
accommodate players of all standards.  The enlargement of the small hall enables
us to increase our membership so if you would like to join please get in touch with
me on the number below.  Newcomers will be very welcome.

Membership: £20 for the 20 weeks.  This covers the hire of the hall and the
purchase of new stock – bridge boards, playing cards, score cards, table cloths and
duplicating etc.

If you do not know how to play bridge but would like to learn give me a ring.
Lessons can be arranged for small groups.  There is no charge for tuition.

Jim Brophy 830099

Cold Higham Art Exhibition
30th-31st July

This year will be our 26th Annual Art Exhibition in St Luke's church, Cold Higham.
We had a great turn out last year selling 14 paintings and a large amount of local
craft raising over £400.

This year's exhibition will take place on 30th-31st July, 10.30-4.30 with the usual
paintings, craft tables, and of course, tea and cake.  New for this year, we will also
be joined by a local musician playing live music throughout the weekend.  We hope
to see you there!

If you are interested in being a part of the exhibition, please contact me.

EMAIL: elsie-m-o-art@outlook.com

mailto:elsie-m-o-art@outlook.com
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For more information please contact Linda on
Email: linda_hemming@hotmail.com   Mobile:   07756 027051

Piano Lessons
Enjoy learning to play the piano with
an experienced teacher.   All
abilities are catered for, whether you
are a complete beginner or want to
develop the skills you already have.

● Children and Adults
● Beginners to Grade 8
● ABRSM Exam Preparation
● Playing for Fun
● Theory lessons to Grade 5

mailto:jeffjaygas@gmail.com
mailto:linda_hemming@hotmail.com
mailto:info@smithsnewsagents.co.uk
mailto:service@hansonsauctioneers.co.uk
http://www.hansonsauctioneers.co.uk
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Local
Carpenter

For Free Quotation call:

Paul Nicholls
01327 830684
07890 668307

2 Church Lane, Cold Higham

Enjoy the luxury of
a newspaper

delivered to your door!

Ring us on
01295 268499

or e-mail
info@smithsnewsagents.co.uk

PATTISHALL TOTS GROUP
If you look after a toddler during a

Wednesday and need somewhere to
go, come and join us, at Pattishall

Parish Hall from 1.30 - 3pm in term time.
Pattishall Tots has lots of toys for 0 - 5

year olds, plenty of room to run around
and a different craft session each

week.
There are refreshments available, so
come along and make some new

friends.
It's just £2 for the first child and 50p for

siblings.  We look forward to
welcoming you!

Like us on Facebook.

NEW FREE VALUATION DAY
Antiques, Jewellery, Silver, Gold,

Ceramics and Collectables
Charles Hanson’s team of valuers

WEDNESDAY 13th July
WEDNESDAY 10th Aug
WEDNESDAY 14th Sept

(with Kate Bliss, jewellery & silver expert)

Cold Higham Village Hall, 11am-3pm
Free Home Visits for Large Collections

And Advice on House Clearances

Refreshments available
For more information contact

07834 062268
service@hansonsauctioneers.co.uk

www.hansonsauctioneers.co.uk
Hansons Auction Centre, Heage Lane, Etwall, Derbyshire, DE65 6LS

mailto:jeffjaygas@gmail.com
mailto:linda_hemming@hotmail.com
mailto:info@smithsnewsagents.co.uk
mailto:service@hansonsauctioneers.co.uk
http://www.hansonsauctioneers.co.uk
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http://www.parkerkitchens.co.uk
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Rules & Conditions of Entry
● With the exceptions of Section L (Children) and F 47 (Men only) entries

are open to all who live or work in Pattishall or Cold Higham Parishes;
● Class L is for those age 16 years or under, who live, attend school, OR

have grandparents in Pattishall or Cold Higham Parishes;
● Except where stated flower pots, bowls and troughs may be of any

shape or size;
● Enter early and save money!  Entry forms received before 6pm on

Thursday 8th September 2016 cost 20p adults & 10p under 16s
PER ITEM; entry forms between 8-10 am on the day of the show
cost 40p adults & 20p under 16s PER ITEM;

● Please use a SEPARATE ENTRY FORM for EACH PERSON;
● A maximum of 3 entries per class / category is allowed per person;
● The hall will be open to receive entries from 8-10.00 am on Sunday 11th

September 2016;
● Judging will begin at 10.00 am.  The hall will not be open to the public

until judging is complete.  During this time refreshments, including the
'Big Breakfast', will be available to purchase;

● The hall will be open to the public from 1.00 until 4.00 pm;
● Prizes will be awarded at 3.30 pm;
● No exhibit may be removed from the hall until after all prizes have been

awarded;
● Following the prize-giving, items remaining will be auctioned, with profits

going to support next year's show;
● The judges' decision is final; no correspondence will be entered into;
● Any dispute will be settled by the Committee, whose decision is final;
● The Committee cannot accept any responsibility for loss or damage to

the property of any exhibitor at or in transit to or from the show;
● All lost property must be claimed within one month;
● All trophies awarded remain the property of Pattishall and District

Produce Show and must be returned to the Chair by 31st August 2017.
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mailto:pughjean@btinternet.com
mailto:whsosd@yahoo.co.uk
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HOLMEVIEW
GARDEN

STUDIO

Professional
Complementary

Therapies

Do you suffer from backache,
sciatica,  painful arthritis,

sinus problems, migraines,
hayfever, cold feet or swollen
ankles or any skin condition?

Are you becoming hard of
hearing?

Are you stressed with life or feel
depressed?

Would you like to relax and be
pampered in warm comfortable

surroundings?

Whatever your problem, you will
receive a warm friendly welcome

at Holmeview Garden Studio.

There are many treatments to
choose from

(Prices range from £20-£38)

HOLMEVIEW GARDEN STUDIO

For an appointment:
Phone: 01327 830909

Or  e-mail: pughjean@btinternet.com

Ballet,  Acrobatic, Modern
Jazz & Street Dance, Tap

& Yoga Classes

Fun dance and fitness classes
all ages.

Yoga class in Cold Higham Hall
Thursdays 8pm & Mondays 11am

One of the first teachers in the UK to
offer NQF, NVQ GCSE and A-level

examinations to UCCAs points.
First class FREE

Email whsosd@yahoo.co.uk
or telephone 07929 963 976

mailto:pughjean@btinternet.com
mailto:whsosd@yahoo.co.uk
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A wonderful little 32 place
nursery where a mature and

experienced staff team encourage
the children to develop as

individuals.

As a Forest School setting the
children spend a great deal of
time outdoors, in all weathers,

climbing trees and building dens.

Our 5 star kitchen provides a
healthy, home cooked menu,
mostly organic, free range and

locally sourced.

Open 8am-6pm 51 weeks per year

For children from 6 weeks
 to 5 years.

Pattishall
01327 830202



Around Pattishall  July-September  2016

28

TOWCESTER
FARMERS’ MARKET

2nd FRIDAY OF
EVERY MONTH

RICHMOND ROAD
CAR PARK

9am until 1.30pm

Fresh local produce
on sale

Managed for the Community
by Towcester Lions Club

Reg. Charity No. 1133261

Party fun for adults and
kids all ages!

Also INDOOR!
Pattishall and

surrounding villages
To book contact

Sarah-Jane on 07702 821087

BOUNCY CASTLE
HIRE

Sarah-Janes Castles

www.coldhigham.org.uk
mailto:info@highwaysengland.co.uk
www.northamptonshire.gov.uk/street doctor
mailto:email farmergizmo@aol.com
mailto:digby.carter@btopenworld.com
mailto:jkimbell@grimscotemill.co.uk
mailto:sue@ivybank.org.uk
mailto:edwinslinn@sky.com
mailto:keith.hurford@gmail.com
mailto:whsosd@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:ann.atkin51@btinternet.com
mailto:ann.atkin51@btinternet.com
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Cold Higham Parish Council
Thank you to all those that attended our Parish Council meeting on 1st June
regarding the South Northamptonshire Local Plan Part 2A Options Consultation
Document and the Parish Councils' draft responses to the questions asked in the
consultation. The responses submitted can be found on our website
www.coldhigham.org.uk along with the minutes and agendas of meetings held. Our
next meeting will be on Thursday 21st July at the Cold Higham Parish Hall.

We are still working on making the A5 junctions within our parish safer which is
proving difficult and frustrating but we are determined to keep pushing for
improvements to be made, especially on Banbury Lane. It's important that any
incidents or near misses on these stretches of road are reported as they are not
considered to be a 'danger priority' by A One+, the organisation that looks after the
A5 trunk road in our parish. If incidents are not logged, these areas will remain off
the priority list. You can report complaints, faults and feedback regarding these
junctions (A5 only) to the Highways Agency by emailing
info@highwaysengland.co.uk or by calling them on 0300 1235000. Obviously any
collisions should be reported to the police.

Road maintenance issues such as potholes, road signs, kerbs etc can be reported
to 'Street Doctor' at www.northamptonshire.gov.uk/street doctor and follow the
links.

Cold Higham Parish Council is here to help you, you can contact us via our
website as mentioned previously or contact councillors directly as follows;

Richard Dickins (Chairman), Grimscote
 07733 888490,  email farmergizmo@aol.com
Digby Carter (Vice Chairman), Fosters Booth
 07810 176888  digby.carter@btopenworld.com
Jane Kimbell, Grimscote 01327 830535, l jkimbell@grimscotemill.co.uk
Sue James, Grimscote 01327 830773,  sue@ivybank.org.uk
Eddie Slinn, Grimscote 07834 480654,  edwinslinn@sky.com
Keith Hurford, Grimscote 07745 750692,  keith.hurford@gmail.com
Sonia Barrett, Fosters Booth 07929 963976,  whsosd@yahoo.co.uk

Bus News
If you have any queries or problems do let me know.

Ann Atkin, Pattishall Parish Bus User Group
ann.atkin51@btinternet.com

www.coldhigham.org.uk
mailto:info@highwaysengland.co.uk
www.northamptonshire.gov.uk/street doctor
mailto:email farmergizmo@aol.com
mailto:digby.carter@btopenworld.com
mailto:jkimbell@grimscotemill.co.uk
mailto:sue@ivybank.org.uk
mailto:edwinslinn@sky.com
mailto:keith.hurford@gmail.com
mailto:whsosd@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:ann.atkin51@btinternet.com
mailto:ann.atkin51@btinternet.com
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Pattishall Parish Council
The council meets at 7:45 in the Parish Hall on the second Thursday of each month
throughout the year, except for August when no meeting is scheduled. An agenda
and draft minutes are available on the Pattishall Parish website
(http://www.pattishallparish.org.uk) and all notice boards. Parishioners are very
welcome to attend or contact one of the council members listed below, should they
wish to raise a point but cannot be at the meeting in person.

The Parish Council

Gabriel Abrahams was welcomed on to the council filling the vacancy left when
Sally Harrhy stepped down. At the May meeting Roger Clark was elected as
Chairman and Barry Evans as Vice Chairman. It was proposed and agreed that
these offices are to be held for a maximum of three years, with a one year break
before being able to apply again. Councillors were then allocated responsibilities as
follows:

Roger Clark & Ann Addison (clerk): finance
Barry Evans: environment & Around Pattishall
John Woollett: allotments, trees & hedges
David Keeble: grass cutting
David Hodges: highways
Robert Hart: maintenance
Mark Mitton: planning
Rachel Gardner: school liaison
Gabriel Abrahams: lighting

Should parishioners have a concern or require advice on any of the above then
please contact the councillor concerned and/or Ann Addison, the parish clerk.

A letter of thanks was to be sent to John Woollett thanking him for his service to the
parish as Chairman.

The Red Lion

Many parishioners will have noticed that there is a sign outside The Red Lion at
Fosters Booth advertising the lease for sale. The agents, when contacted, are also
offering the option to buy the freehold of the pub and car park.

South Northamptonshire Local Plan

The Parish Plan Working Group held two consultation evenings in May to inform
residents of the housing options as proposed by South Northants Council. Each of
the housing options would provide the parish with a different number of dwellings to

mailto:sadner@aol.com
http://www.pattishallparish.org.uk
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be built by 2029 ranging from 45 to 25. 70% of residents preferred the lesser
amount which correlates to the proposal put forward by the parish plan working
group and a parish questionnaire conducted in 2013. As there are several dwellings
under construction and planning applications in the pipeline there was no pressure
to drastically change the parish confines.   More details, including maps may be
found on the Pattishall Parish website. The council would like to extend their thanks
to Bob Illingworth who has given up so much of his time on this project.

Parish Assets

Throughout the summer the council will be conducting an audit of parish assets
including listed buildings. Should you own or have knowledge of a listed building or
wish to propose one then please do contact Barry Evans (sadner@aol.com).

Grant Aid S137

The council were pleased to award £3,000 towards the refurbishment of the school
toilets and £150 per annum to the Produce Show for the next three years in order
that this popular event may continue.

Highways

Both the council and members of the public are deeply concerned at the state of the
roads within the parish, especially Butchers Lane. The Clerk has written to NCC
copying in the new cabinet member for highways. David Hodges, the councillor
whose responsibility is for the highways, has met with Helen Howard from
NCC/Kier/WSP liaison officer and we look forward to action being taken on the pitiful
state of roads within the parish.

Astcote Telephone Box

Gabriel Abrahams has all the necessary information in order to make enquiries
regarding purchasing the box for a nominal fee and during the summer it is hoped
that the box, which was due for removal, will be a permanent fixture of our parish.

Grass Mowing

David Keeble is liasing with All Seasons regarding the mowing after issues being
raised by residents. There are adjustments to be made to the present contract and
more cuts will be implemented to keep our parish tidy.

Maintenance

Robert Hart will inspect the bench on Astcote Green as it appears in need of care
and repair.

Roger Clark & Ann Addison (clerk): finance

mailto:sadner@aol.com
http://www.pattishallparish.org.uk


Around Pattishall  July-September 2016

32

Bus Shelter

The council have received a request for a bus shelter on Fosters Booth Road and
are actively pursuing costs and specifications. They are also looking at the feasibility
of shelters in Astcote & Eastcote.

Defibrillator

The school are in the process of acquiring a defibrillator and the council have
offered to help with the installation costs. Our thanks go to Sharon Onley who has
been instrumental in getting this project off the ground and seeing it through to
fruition.

Parish Councillors

Mr. Roger Clarke Bramleys, 30 Malus Field. Pattishall 8LF 01327 830509
 Mobile: 07801 861742
 EMail: rogerwas.clarkeltd@btinternet.com
Mr. John Woollett Alder House, Suttons Walk ASTCOTE 8NP 01327 830470
 EMail: jcwoollett@btinternet.com
Mr. David Keeble The Wishingwell, School Road  8NN 01327 830792
 EMail : keeble855@btinternet.com
Mr. David Hodges 8 Suttons Walk, ASTCOTE, 8NP 01327 830679
 EMail:
Mr. Robert Hart 14 School Road, PATTISHALL, 8NE 01327 830746
 EMail:  roberthart885@btinternet.com
Mr Gabriel Abrahams Butchers Barn, 2 The Close, Eastcote 8NQ 01327 830135
 EMail:  gabriel.abrahams@btinternet.com
 Mobile: 07973 211437
Mrs. Rachel Gardner Warwickstone, The Close, Eastcote 8NQ 01327 831146
 E.Mail: rachelwgardner@gmail.com
Mr. Barry Evans Pear Tree Farm, 14 High St. Astcote 8NW 01327 830523
 Email: sadner@aol.com
 Mobile: 07790 041494
Mr Mark Mitton 5 Little Field Close, Eastcote 8DX 01327 831089
 Mobile: 0778 7816466
 Office 01327 359400
 Email: mbm@pwc.uk.net

mailto:a_addison@btinternet.com
mailto:a_addison@btinternet.com
mailto:a_addison@btinternet.com
mailto:rogerwas.clarkeltd@btinternet.com
mailto:sandi.smallman@southnorthants.gov.uk
mailto:jkirkbride@northamptonshire.gov.uk
mailto:sadner@aol.com
mailto:andy@stewarts.me.uk
mailto:bookings@pattishallparish.org.uk
mailto:webeditor@pattishallparish.org.uk
pattishallparish.org.uk
mailto:sadner@aol.com
mailto:rogerwas.clarkeltd@btinternet.com
mailto:jcwoollett@btinternet.com
mailto:keeble855@btinternet.com
mailto:roberthart885@btinternet.com
mailto:gabriel.abrahams@btinternet.com
mailto:rachelwgardner@gmail.com
mailto:sadner@aol.com
mailto:mbm@pwc.uk.net
mailto:mbm@pwc.uk.net
mailto:mbm@pwc.uk.net
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Parish Council Clerk
Mrs. Ann Addison The Paddocks, Baker Street, Gayton 01604 858226
 Northampton, NN7  3EZ
 Fax: 01604 879360
 EMail:  a_addison@btinternet.com

District Councillors
Cllr. R. Clarke As above
 EMail:  rogerwas.clarkeltd@btinternet.com
Cllr. Sandi Smallman Ivy Bank, Longwell, Maidford, NN12 8HT 01327 860421
 Email:  sandi.smallman@southnorthants.gov.uk
 Fax: 0871 264203

County Councillor
Cllr. Joan Kirkbride 67, Furnace Lane, Nether Heyford, NN7 3JS 01327 340370
 EMail:  jkirkbride@northamptonshire.gov.uk

Police  Towcester Police Station, Watling Street 101

Pattishall Charities
Mrs. Wendy Watts, Clerk to Trustees
4, Home Close,
Eastcote, NN12 8NZ
Telephone:  01327  831174

Around Pattishall
Mr. Andy Stewart
The Old Farmhouse, 13 High Street,
Astcote, NN12 8NW
Telephone:  01327 830042
email: andy@stewarts.me.uk

Parish Hall
Ms. Suzanne Raper (Bookings Officer)
email:  bookings@pattishallparish.org.uk

Website Master
Mr. Robert Illingworth
Stonecote, Church Street,
Pattishall, NN12 8NB
Tel:  01327 830829
email: webeditor@pattishallparish.org.uk
Website: pattishallparish.org.uk

mailto:a_addison@btinternet.com
mailto:a_addison@btinternet.com
mailto:a_addison@btinternet.com
mailto:rogerwas.clarkeltd@btinternet.com
mailto:sandi.smallman@southnorthants.gov.uk
mailto:jkirkbride@northamptonshire.gov.uk
mailto:sadner@aol.com
mailto:andy@stewarts.me.uk
mailto:bookings@pattishallparish.org.uk
mailto:webeditor@pattishallparish.org.uk
pattishallparish.org.uk
mailto:sadner@aol.com
mailto:rogerwas.clarkeltd@btinternet.com
mailto:jcwoollett@btinternet.com
mailto:keeble855@btinternet.com
mailto:roberthart885@btinternet.com
mailto:gabriel.abrahams@btinternet.com
mailto:rachelwgardner@gmail.com
mailto:sadner@aol.com
mailto:mbm@pwc.uk.net
mailto:mbm@pwc.uk.net
mailto:mbm@pwc.uk.net
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Stephen Mold
Police and Crime Commissioner for Northants

Stephen is the newly elected Police and Crime
Commissioner for Northamptonshire.

Stephen is happily married to Nikki. They have a
young family and are seeing first-hand how
wonderful & challenging bringing up children in the
modern world can be.

Stephen had a normal upbringing; climbing trees,
playing football and then joining the Air Training
Corps. This taught him tolerance, how to work with
others through team-work, the importance of taking
responsibility and the value of public service.

Over the last 30 years, Stephen worked his way up
through the ranks, from his first job unloading
lorries though various senior roles onto running his
own business.

Stephen is passionate about making sure everyone gets their opportunity to make
the most of their lives. As the Police and Crime Commissioner for Northamptonshire,
Stephen wants to ensure victims are put at the heart of everything he does. He is
focused on addressing the problem with alcohol and drug fuelled crime across
Northamptonshire, as well as working to end domestic violence. In addition to this,
he also wants to make sure that the towns and villages of Northamptonshire are
safe for children and free from those who wish to harm them, either physically or
online.

Stephen is committed to protecting the number of frontline officers and believes that
there is an ever increasing opportunity to exploit new technologies, to enable more
officers to be visible on the streets of Northamptonshire tackling the issues
important to local residents; rather than being stuck at stations filling out paperwork.

If you would like to contact Stephen,  he can be reached at
Commissioner@northantspcc.pnn.police.uk or via post at:

Police and Crime Commissioner
Force Headquarters
Wootton Hall
Northampton
NN4 0JQ

mailto:whsosd@yahoo.co.uk
www.northantspcc.org.uk
mailto:Commissioner@northantspcc.pnn.police.uk
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Cold Higham Dances to Success
Congratulations to the stage dancing students on achieving amazing examination
results. Many gained a double certificate for obtaining 98% or more, including
Charwelton modelling and ballet student and local Fox and Hound barmaid Kira
Holah.

Well done to all the grade 5 students whose high scores successful gained them a
GCSE A* accredited qualification and now begin their A level syllabus.  The school
achieved 97%  out of 100% making them "excellent centres with a consistency high
standards of organisation, facilities and effective delivery."

The dancing school wishes to thank Gill and Steve Rowe and all the villagers for
their amazing support.

Some of the school's students have gone on to be paid dancers, performers and
models on UK and international television, West end stage performers, fashion and
beauty models, cruise ship performers, dancing scholarship winners and others
have competed and won UK and international beauty pageants.

Email whsosd@yahoo.co.uk Text: 07929963976
The School of Stage Dancing

Volunteers Sought for Custody Visiting
The Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner is looking for
volunteers to join the county’s Independent Custody Visiting scheme.

Independent Custody Visitors are volunteers who visit people in custody to check on
their welfare, that they are receiving their rights and entitlements and that the
conditions they are being held in are satisfactory.

Please see www.northantspcc.org.uk for further infirmation.  The deadline for
applications is Friday 1st July.

mailto:whsosd@yahoo.co.uk
www.northantspcc.org.uk
mailto:Commissioner@northantspcc.pnn.police.uk
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EASTCOTE
BAPTIST CHURCH

Services
Start at 3pm unless otherwise stated, everyone welcome.

 July 3rd Mr I Markey
August 7th Mr M Mabbutt
September 4th Mr S. Spandl

With many thanks for your continued support

AVAILABLE FOR HIRE
❖ Ideal venue for birthday parties, anniversary parties, children’s parties,

retirement parties, Christmas parties, in fact, parties for any special event.
❖ Also suitable for many other gatherings and events where you might need

a large space and kitchen facilities.
❖ Two rooms to choose from:

O Small Hall accommodates 30-50
O Large Hall accommodates 120

❖ Use of kitchen, tables, chairs, cutlery and crockery included in hire fee.
❖ Discounted hire fees, at very reasonable rates, for residents of Pattishall

Parish.
Check availability with Suzanne, Bookings Officer

email - bookings@pattishallparish.org.uk
phone - 01327 830279

Full details about the Parish Hall are available on the parish website –
www.pattishallparish.org.uk

http://www.countrylion.co.uk
mailto:bookings@pattishallparish.org.uk
http://www.pattishallparish.org.uk
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Service 87 Timetable Monday To Saturday

Buzz Card valid on this service within Northampton boundary
No service Sundays, Bank Holidays, Christmas day, Boxing day or New Year
Operated by: Country Lion, Oxwich Close, Brackmills, Northampton  NN4 7BH
Tel: 01604 754566    Website:   www.countrylion.co.uk

Northampton, The Drapery Bay 19 09.10 11.10 13.10 16.10 18.00
Northampton, Railway Station 09.13 11.13 13.13 16.13 18.03
Gambrel Road, Sainbury's 09.18 11.18 13.18 16.18 18.08
Banbury Lane 09.23 11.23 13.23 16.23 18.13
Rothersthorpe, Banbury Lane 09.26 11.26 13.26 16.26 18.16
Gayton, Bugbrooke Road     18.26
Eastcote, Greenway 09.32 11.32 13.32 16.32 18.32
Pattishall, Church Street 09.34 11.34 13.34 16.34 18.34
Fosters Booth, Red Lion 09.37 11.37 13.37 16.37 18.38
Astcote, High Street 09.40 11.40 13.40 16.40 18.41
Duncote, Main Road 09.44 11.44 13.44 16.44 18.45
Greens Norton, High Street 09.47 11.47 13.47 16.47 18.49
Towcester, Springfields 09.51 11.51 13.51 16.51 18.52
Towcester, Square 09.56 11.56 13.56 16.56 18.55

Towcester, Senna Drive 09.58 11.58 13.58 16.58 18.58
Towcester, Tesco 10.05 12.05 14.05 17.05
Towcester, Square 10.08 12.08 14.08 17.08
Towcester, Springfields 10.15 12.15 14.15 17.15
Greens Norton, High Street 07.21 10.18 12.18 14.18 17.18
Duncote, Main Road 07.24 10.21 12.21 14.21 17.21
Astcote, High Street 07.29 10.26 12.26 14.26 17.26
Pattishall, Church Street 07.31 10.28 12.28 14.28 17.28
Fosters Booth, Red Lion 07.33 10.30 12.30 14.30 17.30
Eastcote, Greenway 07.37 10.34 12.34 14.34 17.34
Gayton, Bugbrooke Road 07.40
Rothersthorpe, Banbury Lane 07.48 10.39 12.39 14.39 17.39
Banbury Lane 07.52 10.43 12.43 14.43 17.43
Gambrel Road, Sainbury's 07.58 10.49 12.49 14.49 17.49
Northampton, Railway Station 08.04 10.54 12.54 14.54 17.54
Northampton, The Drapery Bay 19 08.07 10.57 12.57 14.57 17.57

Towcester – Northampton

Northampton – Towcester

http://www.countrylion.co.uk
mailto:bookings@pattishallparish.org.uk
http://www.pattishallparish.org.uk
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ASTCOTE METHODIST CHURCH
Team Ministry

 Rev. Tina Swire, Rev John Marriott, Rev Romeo Pedro, Rev. Phil Snelson
Deacon Richard Beckett

To contact a Minister please ring the Circuit Office: 01604 721908

Sunday Services, 10.30am. Services are generally informal.  Family Services on
the third Sunday in the month but families with children are welcome at any
service and activities for children are always available.  Refreshments served
after all services.

Lunch Club  For the elderly or retired on the second Tuesday in the month.  Please
contact Maureen Corbett on 830296 if you are interested.

Well Group  12-2pm  Ladies group meet monthly for lunch followed by a speaker.
Contact Alison Brierley on 830770 to book a seat.

 July & August:  No meeting
 29th September: Janet Robinson from Kingdom Life church Uganda

Flowers can be placed in the Chapel on Sundays to celebrate an anniversary or in
memory of a loved one.  Please contact Kate Stretton 830115.

Family Services  45 minute service for all the family on the 3rd Sunday in the month.
Refreshments served after the service: All welcome.

   17th July, 21st August and 18th September

Praying for the Community
There is ‘Prayer Box’ on the wall outside the Chapel.  This is for any member of our
Community – that is from any village in the area – to be able to drop in the name of
someone they would like us to pray for.  We don’t need to know the details, just a
first name is sufficient.  That person will be included in our time of prayer on the
following Sunday.
In addition, at 9.30am on the first Sunday of the month, there will be a half hour of
prayer specifically for the Community.  Anyone may join us for a time of quiet or
simple spoken prayer.  Our normal 10.30am service will follow after a cuppa.
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The Parishes of Holy Cross Pattishall
and St Luke, Cold Higham

Priest-in-Charge, the Revd Marion Reynolds

There is a service of Holy Communion most Weds. mornings at 8am in Holy Cross, Pattishall.

Date Time Service Church

3rd July

8:00am
9:30am
9:30am
11:00m

BCP Holy Communion
Informal Family Worship
CW Holy Communion
CW Holy Communion (said)

Pattishall
Pattishall
Gayton
Cold Higham

10 th July
9:30am
9:30am

11:00am

CW Holy Communion
Family Worship
CW Holy Communion

Tiffield
Cold Higham
Pattishall

17 th July

8:00am
9:30am
9:30am

11:00am
2:00pm

BCP Holy Communion
CW Holy Communion
Morning Prayer
CW Family Communion
Holy Baptism

Pattishall
Cold Higham
Tiffield
Gayton
Pattishall

24 th July 9:30am
11:00am

CW Holy Communion
Family Service

Pattishall
Tiffield

31stJuly 9:30am Benefice CW Holy Communion Tiffield

7 th Aug

8:00am
9:30am
9:30am
11:00m

BCP Holy Communion
Informal Family Worship
CW Holy Communion
CW Holy Communion (said)

Pattishall
Pattishall
Gayton
Cold Higham

14 th Aug
9:30am
9:30am

11:00am

CW Holy Communion
Family Worship
CW Holy Communion

Tiffield
Cold Higham
Pattishall

21st Aug
8:00am
9:30am

11:00am

BCP Holy Communion
CW Holy Communion
CW Family Communion 

Pattishall
Cold Higham
Gayton

28 th Aug 9:30am CW Holy Communion Pattishall

4th Sept

8:00am
9:30am
9:30am

11:00am

BCP Holy Communion
Informal Family Worship
CW Holy Communion
CW Holy Communion (said)

Pattishall
Pattishall
Gayton
Cold Higham

11th

Sept

9:30am
9:30am
11:00m

CW Holy Communion
Family Worship
CW Holy Communion

Tiffield
Cold Higham
Pattishall

18th

Sept

8:00am
9:30am
9:30am

11:00am

BCP Holy Communion
Morning Prayer
CW Holy Communion
CW Family Communion

Pattishall
Tiffield
Cold Higham
Gayton

25 th Sep 9:30am
11:00am

CW Holy Communion
Family Service

Pattishall
Tiffield
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July
2nd Picnic In The Park Music Festival, Pattishall playing field, 12.30 pm
3rd Teas at Holy Cross, 2.30 - 5pm
9th Garden Fete, Cold Higham Parish Hall, 2-5pm
13th Antiques Valuation Day at Cold Higham Village Hall, 11am - 3pm
13th Pattishall WI: Spring Clean Your Mind, Pattishall Parish Hall 7.30pm
14th Good Neighbours, Tudor Housewife, Pattishall Hall, 1.45pm
14th Pattishall Parish Council meeting, Pattishall Parish Hall, 7.45pm
20th End of Pattishall School term
23rd Cold Higham Parish Hall Quiz, 7:30 for 8:00
27th Photographic Club, Pattishall Parish Hall, 7.30pm

August
4th Pattishall Parish Hall & Playing Field meeting, Pattishall Parish Hall, 7pm
7th Teas at Holy Cross, 2.30 - 5pm
10th Antiques Valuation Day at Cold Higham Village Hall, 11am - 3pm
10th Pattishall WI: Outing to Kathy Brown’s Garden, Pattishall Parish Hall 1.15pm
11th Good Neighbours: Dogs for the Disabled, Pattishall Hall, 1.45pm
31st Photographic Club, Pattishall Parish Hall, 7.30pm

September
1st Pattishall Parish Hall & Playing Field meeting, Pattishall Parish Hall, 7pm
4th Teas at Holy Cross, 2.30 - 5pm
5th Start of Pattishall School term
7th Gardening Club: Historic Gardens of Northamptonshire, Parish Hall. 7.30 pm
8th Pattishall Parish Council meeting, Pattishall Parish Hall, 7.45pm
8th Good Neighbours: Outing to Kew Gardens
10th Afternoon Tea & Crafts, Pattishall Parish Hall, 2.00pm – 5.00pm
11th Pattishall & District Produce Show, Pattishall Parish Hall, 1-4pm
14th Antiques Valuation Day at Cold Higham Village Hall, 11am - 3pm
14th Pattishall WI: The Spice Traders, Pattishall Parish Hall 7.30pm
28th Photographic Club, Pattishall Parish Hall, 7.30pm
30-31st Cold Higham Art Exhibition, St Lukes Church, Cold Higham, 10.30-4.30

Use This Space for Your Future Events!
Published by Pattishall Parish Council

Printed by Campion Reprographics, Campion School


